
D R A F T
D R A F T
D R A F T






ST. LAWRENCE PARISH COUNCIL / FINANCE COUNCIL     
JANUARY 24, 2023  
APPROVED FEBRUARY 28, 2023



STAFF/COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES	AT LARGE MEMBERS
Pastor – Fr. Bill Burks				George Morse
Pastoral Assoc. – Bill Unruh 				Kenny Nauert, Sr.
							Denise Ruffra 
Chairperson – Matt Rasche				Josh Riley 
Vice Chair – Aimee Burton				Sarah Burke			
							Angela Taylor
Finance Council – Emily Rickert			Danielle Wiegandt
Worship – Karen Kuenzig				Amy Wilson
Planning & Maintenance – Matt Rasche
Stewardship – Deacon David Maxwell		Alternate:
Formation – Vicki Neuner				Mary Doris McCubbins
Personnel Committee – Gena Rasche			Joe Rickert
NDA – Dee Dee Nauert					
Booster Club – Joe Rickert (excused)							



Matt Rasche welcomed everyone.  Opening prayer was offered by Deacon David Maxwell.  November meeting minutes were approved with a motion by Denise Ruffra, second by Kenny Nauert.

Prior to meeting, reports were sent via email:  Worship/Music Ministry sent by Karen Kuenzig and Youth Ministry and Financial sent by Mike Raymer.  Short discussion regarding the Financial Report and the new Sales Tax change for non-profits, requiring 6% sales tax to be collected on certain services.  More details will be forthcoming.

Fr. Bill advised he is meeting with Suzanne Stewart at CEC, and NDA regarding sharing the parking lot renovation cost.  Suggestion is 1/3 share each for St. Lawrence Parish, NDA, and CEC.  Total cost was $158,000, which was paid out of General Account.

Matt turned meeting over to Fr. Bill for discussion with Council in reference to recent communication from 8th grade parents regarding Mass attendance and the Passion Play.  


Next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 28, 2023.

Respectively submitted,    
Dee Gossman



